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2017  
THEME 

ñLord Show Us Your Gloryòé 
          And he said, I beseech thee, shew me thy gloryò  

Exodus 33:18 
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Can you find the hidden 
question embedded in this  

Newsletter?  
 

Do you know the answer?  
 

If so, send it to  
 

mpahistory83@gmail.com 
 

To be considered for the prize 
you must submit by Jan 20th! 
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With the establishment of three new churches, comes a tremendous amount of 
work and responsibility. The theme for BPA, APA, and TPA is ñSo much work to 
be done and so many souls to be won.ò This is a theme that Deacon Kenneth   
Reddish and Deaconess Paulette Reddish have seemingly taken to heart.  
 
In 2017, the Reddishôs invested a substantial amount of time and labor into all 
three churches. They started at Beloit Pentecostal Assembly, where they built and 
installed the stairs for the baptismal pool. Next, they moved on to Appleton  
Pentecostal Assembly, where they stayed overnight to ensure the church was ready 
for service on Sunday.  Their first day included waxing and buffing the floors on 
the first level, including the Fellowship Hall, shining all of the pews, and  
beginning work on the stairs for the baptismal pool. After they had been there for 
10 hours, they decided to complete the job the following morning. Returning to the 
church at 10:00am, it took 4 more hours to complete and install the stairs. Finally, 
and most recently, they moved on to Tomah Pentecostal Assembly, where they 
built and installed the final set of baptismal pool stairs.  
 

Although words do not adequately express our gratitude, we want to take this time 

to sincerely thank you both. On behalf of all of the members of Madison, Beloit, 
Tomah, and Appleton Pentecostal Assemblies, THANK YOU DEACON &   

DEACONESS REDDISH for your selfless dedication to the house of the Lord and 
your tireless labor of love. You are more than appreciated. 

 

 

 

From Prison to the Pulpit 

ñWho got my old cell?!ò asks minister Steve Staples when he is 
doing prison ministry at Fox Lake Correctional Institution.  As 

brother Smalls (now minister) was being freed from prison, one 
of the guards stated, ñYouôll be back hereò to which brother 

Smalls replied, ñI will be back but when I come it will be in a suit 
to minister to the people I left behind.ò Minister Staples and  

minister Smalls head the prison ministry for MPA.  They are  
passionate, relatable and an inspiration to the brothers and sisters 
held in prison. 

MPAôs official prison ministry began in 2012.  The ministry 
started at Dane County jail and has expanded to numerous     
prisons across Wisconsin.  There are usually two services held 

per day.  First service at 2pm and the second at 5:30pm.  The 
services are held in a chapel or other designated areas.  Services 

start with devotion, then the ministers testify, and there is the 
sermon or message concluded by prayer.  There are baptisms as 

well.  If souls want to be baptized they notify prison officials 
beforehand.  When asked if there were any challenges in prison 

ministry, minister Staples said the only challenge heôs had is  
leaving the prison knowing that the individuals heôs spoken to 
have to remain there.   

Passion for the people is key to being involved in prison ministry.  

ñYou can talk all you want but if they donôt see it they donôt  
believe it.  If you havenôt been through it theyôre not feeling itò 

exclaims minister Staples. Although minister Smalls and minister 
Staples believe that God has prepared them to be a witness to the 

incarcerated they both agree that prison life is for no one.   Left to Right  
Minister Steve Staples  

and Minister Eugene Smalls 

Deacon Kenneth Reddish  
and  

Deaconess Paulette Reddish 



 3 

  

 
In 2016, by the leading of the Lord, Bishop Eugene Johnson was inspired to establish Appleton Pentecostal Assembly (APA). But as 
some of us may know, it takes more than faith and inspiration to start a church. It takes ñWork!ò Thankfully, Bishop Johnson       
prepared the saints of MPA for the challenge. After spying out the land, Bishop requested a team of MPA leaders to travel to       
Appleton to assess the readiness of the congregation in moving forward. The team listened to the desires of the APA members,    
explained the basic structure of the church, encouraged souls that were discouraged, and urged them to keep witnessing to other  
scattered sheep in the Fox Valley area.  Those in attendance at this informational meeting were Minister Walter Ragland 
(Facilitator), Sister Tarsha Ragland, Minister Timothy Doryen, Pastor Vernice Morgan, Pastor Elizabeth Doryen, Pastor Gene    
Hairston, Minister Otis Harris, Pastor Nathanell White, Trustee Henretta White, Trustee Sheila Mc Neal, Sister Conchessa Brooks, 
and Deaconess LaTorsha Cunningham. The APA members in attendance were Brother Eric Allen, Sister Angela Allen, Brother Nate 
Atchison, Sister Wendy Atchison, Brother Jerome Johnson, Sister Sheela Johnson and Sister Anna Hilson. Everyone left the meeting 
excited about what the Lord was about to do. 
 
On 09182016, APA held its first service at Grace Lutheran Church in Appleton, WI. The pastor at Grace allowed APA to conduct 
services in their facility until APA found a church building of their own. The first service was led by Minister Walter Ragland,   
Trustee Tarsha Ragland, Deacon Lance Morgan and Minister Carolyn Briggs Morgan. There were approximately 28 souls in       
attendance.  
 
Ten months after the initial service at Grace Lutheran, the Lord blessed APA with a church facility of their own. Hallelujah!!! APA 
was able to hold their first service in the new facility on 07162017. Two souls went down in Jesus name. Oh, what a mighty God we 
serve. 
 
In an effort to support the ministry in Appleton through preaching and teaching, the MPA members pictured below agreed to take the 
4 hour journey to Appleton, WI every Sunday on a rotating basis. 
 
The labor of love shown by the leaders and by our Senior Pastor, Bishop Eugene Johnson and Executive Pastor, Carolyn Johnson 
who teaches bible study every Wednesday evening in Appleton, are true examples of service and love in action.  
 
 
 

FOR THE WORK OF THE MINISTRYé 

1st Sunday 
Minister Eugene Smalls 
Deaconess Beth smalls 

2nd Sunday 
Minister Norman Davis 
Minister LaTundra Davis 

3rd Sunday 
Minister Walter T. Ragland 
Trustee Tarsha Ragland 

 

4th Sunday 
Pastor Nathanell White 
Trustee Henretta White 

5th Sunday 
Pastor Vernice Morgan 
Minister Felicia Jones 

Senior Pastor, Bishop Eugene Johnson 
Executive Pastor, Carolyn Johnson 


